
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

8th March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a very very busy week this has been! Cross-country, Viking day, Harry Potter 
studios trip, World Book Day and a year 4 assembly to parents in our hall!

The children have all behaved beautifully and have been praised by members of the 
public and visitors to our school .

Our new hall has been very well used and we are so pleased to be able to function in 
the way we are used to as a school once more!

Thank you to our amazing JSA committee who have made so many plans this year. It 
has been very exciting to see the winners of the ‘Herdy Baa lucky tickets’ today and 

the ‘secret event’ in Willow had so many helpers- so wonderful to see. 
Thank you to the parents who were able to give their time to help.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.
From Mrs Black and the St. Andrew’s team.

VILLAGE HALL PARKING
We are mindful that parking is an on-going issue around the school and
that space in the Village Hall car park is very limited. We’ve had a few
reports of inconsiderate parking at the Village Hall - your co-operation
in parking respectfully allowing others to park within the designated
bays would be appreciated by everyone – thank you.

RED NOSE DAY

Friday 15th March

Non-uniform day

Please bring a donation

No red noses please



Spring Term 2024 – dates for your diary:-
Tuesday 12th & Wednesday 13th March: Parent Consultation Evenings (One Plan Meetings 

will take place this week too) 
Monday 25th March: Year 5 Easter Performance 2pm

Thursday 28th March: Easter Service (1.30pm) parents welcome and last day of term
Monday 15th April: children back to school

Tuesday 25th June: Year 5 Taster Day, Maltings Academy (further details to follow from Maltings)

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years • Consent required for Carmel Jane Photography (CJP)
promotional video taking place in school on Wednesday
20th March

• Parent Consultation Evenings – please see info and links
to book later on in this Newsletter.

Friday 15th March - consent 
required via ParentPay

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5 Please book your spaces for the Year 5 Easter Performance 
via ParentPay (MAX 2 per child)

Year 6

SHINING FROM HOME

Please ensure that if you are sending in a ‘Shining from Home’ article 

that it is sent to the admin@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk or 

office@ hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk email addresses

by the end of the day on a Thursday.

Any news to share after this time will be put in the following week’s 

newsletter.

We love being able to share these shining moments but Mrs Black is

always keen to have the newsletter finished by lunchtime on a Friday

if possible!

mailto:admin@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk
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Year 4 would like to ask for help with their sewing on the afternoons of Tuesday 

12th and Tuesday 19th March.

If you are able to help, please email Year4@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk

All help greatly appreciated!

Thank you.

Information for HPSAJS parents who also have a child in HPINS Diamond Class.

On the last day of the Spring term we will be having an Easter service at St Andrew’s. 
This is from 1:30-2:30.

The Diamond class assembly is on the same day but will not be starting until 2:40pm to allow you 
to attend both events.

Carmel Jane Photography – Promotional Video
CONSENT REMINDER

A reminder that on Wednesday 20th March, Carmel Jane Photography & Film (CJP) are coming
to make a publicity promotional video for us to use to advertise and promote the wonderful
things about our school. We would like to give every child the chance to shine in our promotional
film.

We would be grateful if you would give the necessary parental consent to give us and CJP
permission to use the photographs or video taken of your child(ren) by CJP in our promotional
film, printed and online publicity. You have been assigned to an event in ParentPay where this
necessary consent can be given. Please note, if you do not give consent, your child(ren) will not
be included in the video.

mailto:Year4@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


For more artwork please follow:
https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
4th to 10th March 2024 

Oliver, Matthew, Henry P, Casey, Tobias, 

Mrs Spilling (who was missed last week ), Mrs Smith

1st Lucas B 34,605

2nd James S 33,233

3rd Logan 16,157

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Bella 
Birch – Woody

Cherry – Isabelle
Fir – Florence

Maple – Shelby
Oak – Henry M 
Rowan – Gabe

Sycamore – Callum

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  Enjoyment
Every child is loved and known. Every child shines.

Points for this week!

Berwicks 468

Greystones 506

Priory 456

Vinehurst 493

WELL DONE TO 
GREYSTONES 

HOUSE!



Spotlight on Cross 
Country

On Tuesday, a selection of Year 3, 4 and 5 children took part in 
the second round of the Essex Schools Cross Country event at 

Tabor Academy. The weather was not on our side and the 
course was challenging but the children took part brilliantly 

and still shone brightly!

Well done to Eleanor who came third in the year 5 girls race. 
She will now have a place at the county trials.



Spotlight on Play 
Leaders







Spotlight on Year 6 being 
Wizardly!



Spotlight on 
World Book Day 



Shining at Home

We had a lovely message from Jessica’s family to tell us that she
completed her first 5k run on Sunday. She came 16th in her
division of 11-20 year olds.

They are so proud of her – well done Jessica! Just a medal in this
picture as they also said she didn't want a picture of her face!

We received this exciting message from Grace’s 
family: Last Sunday Grace represented Essex 
Farmers Branch of Pony Club at the Area 8 inter-
branch quiz in Cambridge, as part of a team of four 
under-10s.

They all worked really hard to revise and swot for 
the competition and were over the moon to learn, 
after a tough 8 rounds, that they WON the overall 
event and qualified for the national final being held 
in Sheffield next month.

Well done Grace, we are so proud of you!

How lovely, well done Grace!



Shining at Home

Shelby’s Mum has shared with us 

that the dress she is wearing here, 

she made herself on her Granny’s 

sewing machine, she has been 

having lessons and is doing very 

well!

How lovely, well done Shelby!





We have a confirmed case of measles in Apple Base (Y3) – recent
communication from Public Health is shared again below. We believe
the risk of contagion to be low as the pupil has been absent from
school but please monitor your child/ren for any changes or
symptoms.






